EMERGENCY SERVICES June 5, 2025

MEMBERS PRESENT Chairman Driskell Alderman Olive Alderman Bryant Alderman Dennis	ALSO PRESENT Mayor Barry Chief Adermann Clerk Richardson Chief Wheeler Treasurer Nichols Alderman Budd	Superintendent Mann Holly Cahill Tim McCardle Keith Boston Damon Moore Andy Goodall
	Alderman Brown	Tammy Nichol

Chairman Driskell called the meeting to order at 6:14 P.M.

CARDIAC MONITOR UPGRADES

Chief Adermann discussed the need for upgraded Cardiac Monitors and the pricing options.

Motion by Alderman Bryant and seconded by Alderman Olive to waive the statutory bidding and purchase of 2 Cardiac Monitors from Stryker using their FLEX payment program including trade in of two (2) older units at a cost not to exceed \$122,000.00. To be paid out semi-annually at \$15,111.14 from the Loan Payments line item. Motion Carried 4-0.

Alicia Mayes

FIRE CHIEF'S MONTHLY REPORT

- Calls for May-201
- Training- 170-man hours (Including-Hose Testing, Multi Family Buildings, Permitting, SCBA, Tools and Equip, Physical Fitness, Inspections, Investigations, Pre Plans, SOG's, EMS CEU's)
- Medal Of Honor Ceremony-Cody Rogers, Andrew Watson, Lucas Smalley, and Kobe Wheaton were all recognized.
- Pub Ed-4 Inspections Completed All Solar, CPR (Health Dept Staff, Community, Sheriff's Office, TFD and CCHD will be partnering again to offer free CPR for 15 community members), Christian Shelby Co Dispatcher training-ride along, two (2) firefighter's for a day, Girl Scout Fire Safety, High School Addition Walk Through, 2 Plan Reviews Completed (Taco Bell & TCCU), and Little League Parade.
- Several Fire Investigations were done this month.

PURCHASE UPGRADE FOR CELLEBRITE

Chief Wheeler discussed the need for upgrading Cellebrite to keep up with the technological advances. This Software is used to collect evidence.

Motion by Alderman Olive and seconded by Alderman Dennis to recommend to the City Council to Approve the Upgrade for Cellebrite for \$19,818.15 to be paid out of the Software Line Item. Motion carried 4-0.

POLICE CHIEF'S MONTHLY REPORT

- Number of patrol service calls: 1269
- Traffic Stops conducted: 251
- Revenue \$2,500.00 in Tow Releases and \$410 in Drug Seizures.
- Community Engagement Several Bike Donations have been distributed to local citizens in need, Officer Priddy was named a finalist for "Officer of the Year", Memorial Day Service at Oak Hill Cemetery, National Police Week, and School Visits to educate local students on safety tips and positive interaction to promote safe summer activities.
- We welcome new hire Michael Lavin as a lateral hire. He officially joins the department on June 28, 2025.
- Upcoming Events- Fishing with Officers will be held on June 20, 2025 from 5:30 p.m. 7:30 p.m.

ANY OTHER MATTERS

Chairman Driskell asked about possible helmet donations. Alderman Dennis stated they have some helmets that will be going out along with educational material to help educate families on bicycle safety.

Alderman Olive discussed noise complaints from several neighbors of The Backyard.

Mayor Barry discussed Golf Cart Sticker compliance and the need for increasing policing of sticker violation.

Chairman Driskell also discussed electric bicycles, skateboards and scooters and the increasing safety concern with many not following the Traffic Rules.

Alderman Budd discussed budget meetings and corrections are forthcoming.

Motion by Alderman Bryant and seconded by Alderman Olive to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0.

Meeting adjournment at 6:37 P.M.

Kathy Drükell, Chairman

Emergency Services Committee